

## ***Uplawmoor Community Council Meeting Minutes***

*Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> September 2024*

Attendees –

Lorna Dempster (Chair)  
Cormac MacAleenan (Treasurer)  
Rachael Stewart (Secretary)  
Kyle McCormick  
David Carslaw

Other attendees – Andy Gibson, James Smith, Neil Smith, Claire McDonagh, Leanne, Ewan Walker, Amy Quinn, Ian Walker

JUNE MINUTES – DAVID 1<sup>ST</sup> , CORMAC 2<sup>ND</sup> PROPOSER

### **Agenda**

1. Apologies
2. Co-option members request
3. Dates & Structure for future meetings
4. Newsletter
5. Community transport meeting
6. Meeting of CDL
7. School Crossing Patrol
8. Correspondence
9. Planning
10. Treasurer's Report
11. Other business
12. Open to the floor



**Uplawmoor Community Council**

<b>Topic</b>	<b>Notes</b>	<b>Action Required</b>	<b>Who to Action</b>
1.0	Iain Houston. Toni Leggat		
2.0	Andy Gibson & Karen Bain both requested to be co-opted. Andy present. Agreed.  Lorraine asked to be co-opted.	Lorna 1 <sup>st</sup> . Rachael 2 <sup>nd</sup> .  Lorna to give more info	Lorna Dempster
3.0	The UCC agreed that meetings will be held once a month on the first Wednesday of every month, 7pm at the Mure Hall. July, August & December will be taken off as a holiday. Booking form for Mure Hall for corresponding dates completed.	No further action req.	
4.0	Well received – good feedback from attendees and other villagers	To be circulated twice per year	Lorna Dempster
5.0	Community transport meeting attended by Lorna Dempster. Discussed on a volunteer basis – micro network for drivers.	Aim to establish a list of volunteers	Lorna Dempster
6.0	CDL community development and learning – Discusses issues.	Waiting on response.	Lorna Dempster
7.0	Crossing patrol - Rachael has emailed numerous councillors and East Ren Education Dep. Still waiting on response.	Email police re help with this. Also for police Prescence in the village for speeding on main road (andy help with contacts).	Rachael Stewart

8.0	<p>Airport flight path – webinar Sep 11<sup>th</sup> &amp; Oct 2<sup>nd</sup> – in diary to join.</p> <p>Villagers noted that previously GLA came with a presentation to church meeting. Local counsellors were unaware – email them to make aware when date is set.</p>	<p>Website upload &amp; link. Need a plan for proposing. Ask for meeting.</p>	<p>Rachael Stewart Emailed Mark <i>Beveridge to ask for meeting.</i></p>
8.1	<p>Playgroup representatives present – change of leadership. Foster links within community. Doing more planned activities. Funding – Alexis still doing cinema. fundraising; gala committee for funds; advertising sharing etc. Funding from council – meeting with counsellor.</p>	<p>Support in anyway we can – funds from gala day split between groups in village.</p>	
9.0	<p>New wind turbine proposal previously raised by Aileen Jackson. Update - Wind turbine – Lorna trying to get meeting – objections still open – note on UCC website.</p>	<p>Upload info to UCC website</p>	<p>Rachael Stewart Lorna Dempster</p>
9.1	<p>New house on Tannoch/Mure place – query raised as to potential issue with founds under bridge.</p>	<p>Email planning re update</p>	<p>Lorna Dempster</p>
10.0	<p>Cormac MacAleenan notes all signatures done and given to bank but still waiting on response from bank. £804.10 £68.09 made from sports day. £72.19 up after sports day.</p>	<p>Continue to deal with bank changeover</p>	<p>Cormac MacAleenan</p>

12.0	Councillor attendance at UCC meetings - Chris Lundi emailed– Tuesday meeting surgeries – be available to attend. Other councillors been emailed.	Arrange availability for next Tuesday meeting attendance	Lorna Dempster
12.1	Website. Update required - upload minutes etc		Cormac MacAleenan
12.2	Review of family sports day – positive feedback, new people, - roll onto gala day – involve hotel	Hotel willing to help. Discuss with other groups and look at dates.	
12.3	Village Calendar & list of clubs etc at update to fb (link twitter etc) and notice board & hotel. Utilise notice board more.  Dunlop diary – update what’s going on in Uplawmoor.	Reach out to clubs to come together to host village meeting informing villagers of events in calendar and ways to get involved etc.  Reach out to Lorraine or Rev McBrier	Cormac MacAleenan  Rachael Stewart <i>Emailed Alison</i>
12.4	David Carslaw previously raised issue of driver visibility at village entrance (Caldwell Golf Club end) due to overgrown trees etc. Rachael emailed numerous times to fix – East Ren Council. No action taken. Dubiety as to who owns the land – perhaps ScotRail?	Email Scot Rail	Rachael Stewart <i>Emailed Andrew Reid for help re land ownership</i>
12.5	Speeding issues on Tannoch Road – signage old and needs replaced. Potential zebra crossing?	Email East Ren Council to make them aware. Get police advice Liaise with PTA	Rachael Stewart <i>Emailed Roads Dep.</i>

12.6	<p>Hotel wish to support the village.  Update on staff turnover.  Utilise for fundraising etc.</p>	Liaise with James when needed	UCC members.
12.7	<p>Bus service – this has been much reduced – control to change to local authorities.  The bus route stops early and doesn't meet the train times.  Part of the Cycle route conversation – UDT?  Scottish Gov grants for rural bus routes?  Can an MP help?  McGills new route – from Beith to Barrhead/Kilmarnock – email to McGills to include Uplawmoor?</p>	<p>Email MP &amp; McGills.  Grants for rural bus routes – query</p>	<p>Rachael Stewart  Cormac MacAleenan  <i>Emailed McGills</i></p>